Governors' Visit Spring Term

 02/02/2016
Class 6 - Mr Saul
Focus for this Term: Writing

I joined the class during their daily 10 minute session of pen control practise, in which the children draw over broken lines, patterns and individual letters, helping develop fine motor skills.
Mr Saul then set some challenging yet fun word games on the whiteboard.
One of which was an anagram game in which letters are jumbled up and the children had to put the letters in the correct order to spell the word. This was to work on the spelling pattern - vowel consonant vowel, practising oo, ue, ew .
The children wrote on their individual white boards.
Another game involved blurred pictures on the screen and the children had to guess what it was, it gradually became clearer and when the children guessed they wrote it on their whiteboards.
Also on the whiteboard were floating letters in a cloud. The children took turns to drag the letters down to make a word.

Next was a game working in pairs and testing each other on the spellings of the words they had been writing on their whiteboards, helping to reinforce the learning of those spelling words.
The children then practised writing sentences. Mr Saul said a sentence, the children repeated it and then wrote it in their spelling books.  He then asked one of the children to read back the sentence to make sure they had written it correctly.
Another game on the whiteboard was Synonym circus. A word appeared e.g. brave, and the children in teams had to think of as many words as possible similar in meaning to that word. This was excellent for increasing vocabulary and getting the children to think about alternative words that they could use in their writing and also good for teamwork, the winning team gaining the prized house points.

Punctuation game - The children got their punctuation fans out of their packs. A sentence appeared on the screen with the punctuation missing . The question 'what punctuation has been stolen' is asked. Using their fans the children hold up the missing punctuation which could be one or many. One of the children is chosen to xray the bag on the screen confirming the missing punctuation. The children then write out the sentence on their whiteboards. 

Play script - A new medium of writing had been introduced to the children in the form of a play script and all the children had been allocated a part. Mr Saul read through the script once and then the children took it in turns to read through their parts tackling some difficult names and vocabulary. 
Mrs Binnell and Mrs Doyle were very attentive to the children, knowing when to give help and encouragement.
Books - I looked through several books: English, R.E. One of the pieces of work was a comprehension exercise - Facts about China. The children had to answer questions about a traditional Chinese story.

The pieces of  work in the books were well presented with comments from the teacher giving encouragement and feedback on how to make improvements and covering learning points 'you have learned to use.....'
A huge amount of spelling and writing practice had taken place during the morning all before break time. The children had remained focussed and seemed to enjoy the various games.

I was so impressed with the calm atmosphere of the classroom and how engaged and focussed the children were. Another good visit with Class 6. 
Thank you for welcoming me into your classroom once again.
Linda Paul

